
Hello City Council Members, 
Thank you for your support for St. Joe’s and Bethesda Hospitals. 
 
If you haven’t seen it yet, please read our article printed in the Sunday Feb 2 
Pioneer Press Opinion section, signed by several St. Joe’s mental health and 
addiction providers. 
 
Link and pdf attached. 
 

https://www.twincities.com/2020/02/02/heaney-brunner-st-joes-needs-to-stay-
open-to-help-meet-a-huge-gaping-need/ 

  
Thank you, 
 
Kathleen Heaney MD, DFAPA  
Addiction Psychiatrist 
St. Joe’s Hospital 
St. Paul MN 

https://www.twincities.com/2020/02/02/heaney-brunner-st-joes-needs-to-stay-open-to-help-meet-a-huge-gaping-need/
https://www.twincities.com/2020/02/02/heaney-brunner-st-joes-needs-to-stay-open-to-help-meet-a-huge-gaping-need/

